
Newsletter Term Three Week 9  9 September 2025 

Principal’s Pen – Monica White 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week is Child Protection Week. An annual event to promote the importance of protecting every child in every 
community. This year’s theme builds on the message “Every Conversation Matters” with a call to action: “Shifting 
Conversation to Action.” 

This year’s theme highlights that while open discussions are crucial, words alone are not enough: we must turn 
dialogue into meaningful action. While conversations can raise awareness, challenge harmful norms, and spark new 
ideas, real change happens when we take steps to create safer environments for children that prevent them from 
harm.  

This year, we are focusing on moving beyond conversations to concrete actions that prevent harm and instead, 
focussing on strengthening support systems, and empowering communities to actively protect children.  

By shifting from conversation to action, we can ensure that every child not only feels heard but 
also experiences real safety, care, and protection. One of the actions we regularly teach 
children in school is the 5 trusted adults hand.   

 Within our school we have a number of Student Protection contacts, who are promoted as an 
option for one of the 5 trusted adults. They are:  

 

This week all of our Student Protection contacts are attending  the Diocesan Student Protection Conference to provide 
updated education to support us in this important role.  

I encourage you to have a conversation with your child about who their 5 trusted adults are.  

Kindest regards,  

 Monica White 

    

Monica White Laura Campbell Julie Chaplin 

 

  

Sonya Dexter Kellie Clancy Lynette Camilleri-Blemings 
   



  
 

From the APRE – Laura Campbell 
 Greetings to Our Families,  
 

Celebrating Fatherhood:   

A Reflection on Father’s Day, St Joseph, and God Our Father 

I hope Father’s Day was a time filled with love, gratitude, and joy as we honoured the fathers, grandfathers, and father 
figures who make such a difference in our lives. At the heart of our Catholic faith, this celebration also gave us a 
chance to reflect on the example of St Joseph - the ultimate role model for fatherhood - and the infinite love of God, our 
Heavenly Father.   

Fatherhood is a sacred vocation—one that reflects the love, strength, and guidance of God the Father. In Scripture, St 
Joseph stands as a quiet yet powerful example of what it means to be a father: faithful, protective, and deeply trusting 
in God’s plan.  

Just as St Joseph cared for Jesus and Mary with humility and courage, fathers today are called to be present, nurturing, 
and strong in faith. As the earthly father of Jesus, St Joseph was a man of action - protecting his family, guiding them 
with care, and trusting in God’s plan. His quiet, humble strength is a beautiful reminder of the role fathers play in 
shaping their children’s lives and hearts. Whether you're a biological father, stepfather, grandfather, or spiritual father, 
your role is vital in shaping hearts and lives.   

In our families today, we see so many fathers and father figures living out those same qualities, often in ways that go 
unnoticed. Whether it’s a kind word, a helping hand, or simply being there when needed, these everyday moments of 
love and support make a world of difference.  

 

Tips for Fathers: Inspired by St Joseph  

• Be Present: Your time and attention are some of the greatest gifts you can give. Even small moments 
matter.  

• Lead with Faith: Let your children see your trust in God through prayer, kindness, and integrity.  

• Listen with Patience: Create space for your children to share their thoughts and feelings without 
judgment.  

• Encourage with Love: Speak words that build up, affirm, and inspire.  

• Model Forgiveness: Show your children how to forgive and seek forgiveness—this teaches humility 
and grace.  

 

Father’s Day also invites us to reflect on God, our Heavenly Father, who loves us unconditionally and guides us with 
patience and mercy. His example reminds us to strive for kindness, forgiveness, and generosity in our relationships 
with one another.   

Through God’s love, we see what it means to create a home where children feel valued, safe, and cherished—a goal we 
can all work towards in our families. 



  
 

 May St Joseph continue to be a model of strength and compassion, and may God the Father bless all who guide and 
nurture with love.  

 

 A Big Thank You! 

To all the dads, grandfathers, and father figures in our school community: thank you for everything you do! Your love, 
hard work, and dedication do not go unnoticed, and we are so grateful for the positive impact you make every day.   

Let’s continue to celebrate and cherish these special relationships, not just on Father’s Day, but every day. Together,  
let’s spread the joy and love of family as we walk in the footsteps of St Joseph and the embrace of God, our Heavenly 
Father.   

  

Why do we have saints?  

In the New Testament, all Christians were called saints. This name showed that when people were baptised and 
became Christians, they came close to God and so were holy. Their faith in Christ made them God's family. 

Being called a saint did not mean that they had led remarkable lives or had been very pious. They were saints because 
God had called them and had made them holy. They were members of Christ's body, Christ's brothers and sisters, and 
children of God.   
The lives of these holy people were so attractive that they drew many people to faith. People saw their Christian faith as 
real and attractive in their lives, and they confirmed their belief that God was close to them and working in the 
community.  

The place of saints  
It is helpful to have people in our lives, both dead and living, near and close, in whom we see the kind of faith and life 
that God invites us to share. We may also find it helpful to have as part of our lives saints to whom we can talk, and 
whom we can bring into our prayers. They give us a rich, living sense of the Church. We see the Church as more than a 
collection of individuals. It is a community of people spread through time as well as space, who are never lost from 
memory simply because they live in another continent and another century.  

 
 

A Special Prayer for Our Fathers  

Let’s take a moment to lift up all the fathers and father 

figures in our lives: 

Loving God, We thank You for the gift of fathers and father 

figures. Bless them with strength, patience, and wisdom as 

they lead their families with love. May they be inspired by 

St Joseph’s example to protect, nurture, and guide with faith 

and humility. For those who find this time difficult, 

surround them with Your comfort and care. We ask this 

through Jesus Christ, Your Son and our Lord. 

Amen. 

 



  
 
Saints keep our eyes fixed on what matters in life. They show us that what matters is what God can do in our lives. They 
invite us as a community to make evident the attractiveness and power of Christ in our lives and world, and to be what 
we are – saints.  

(https://www.australiancatholics.com.au/)  

 St Carlo Acutis  

On Sunday a new saint was canonised into the family of Christ. St Carlo Acutis was a young person who dedicated a lot 
of time to spreading the message of the Gospel by creating an extensive website which documented all the miracles 
attributed to the Eucharist. He was only 15 years old when he died from leukemia.  

After a long period to determine his genuine devotion to God and miracles performed in his name, he is now the 
Catholic Church’s first millennial saint and patron of the internet.  

 

 150th Celebrations Commemorative Garden Paver  

This week a flyer has been attached to the newsletter asking for members of our school community to purchase an 
engraved paver.  

These pavers will be used to create a new pathway in a garden on the school grounds.  

We would love to have as many pavers as possible purchased by both past and present families or staff as a great way 
to commemorate this special occasion.  

  Have a blessed week 
Laura Campbell  



  
 

Curriculum Corner – Emma Robinson 
 

Open Classrooms 

Join Us Tuesday 16 September, 3:15–4:30 pm 

We are pleased to invite all families to our upcoming Open Classrooms event. This is an opportunity to step into your 
child’s learning environment and observe the daily work that shapes their educational experience. 
 
Strengthening Home–School Partnerships 
Open Classrooms provide a relaxed setting for students, their families and teachers to connect. You can build rapport 
with staff, share valuable insights about your child, and gain a clearer understanding of classroom routines and 
expectations. When educators and families collaborate, students feel more supported, confident, and motivated. 
 
Observing Student Progress 
By touring the classroom, you’ll see firsthand the work, 
projects, displays, and learning resources your child 
engages with each day. This direct insight into their work 
highlights both achievements and areas for development. 
Armed with this information, you can reinforce learning at 
home in focused and meaningful ways. 
 
Boosting Participation and Achievement 
Knowing that family members will visit often inspires 
students to take greater pride in their work and conduct. 
Open Classrooms offer an authentic audience for presentations and projects, increasing student engagement. This 
heightened sense of accountability and purpose frequently leads to improved participation in lessons and stronger 
academic outcomes. 
 
Tips for Making the Most of Your Visit 

• Plan to arrive anytime between 3:15 and 4:30 pm. 
• Invite your child to guide you through their work and explain key concepts. 
• Feel free to discuss your child’s day-to-day school experiences with their teacher.  

 
**PLEASE NOTE - To review your child’s academic progress in detail, we ask that you please arrange a private meeting. 
 
We look forward to seeing you and working together to support your child’s success! 
 

       Opti-MINDS Champions!        

The Opti-MINDS Creative Sustainability Challenge is an inclusive team event that empowers participants to THINK, 
CREATE, and COMMUNICATE. It’s a vibrant celebration of creative problem-solving, inspiring a passion for learning 
and giving students the opportunity to showcase their skills in an exciting and public way. 
 
About the Challenge 
Teams work together on a Long-Term Challenge without outside 
assistance, exploring possibilities, experimenting with ideas, and 
developing innovative solutions. On Challenge Day, they present 
their work to a panel of trained judges within strict parameters — 
from limited materials to a 10-minute time limit — and also take 
on an unseen Spontaneous Challenge, testing their quick 
thinking, creativity, and teamwork. 
 
  



  
 
Our 2025 Success 
This year, St Joseph’s entered two teams — a Media 
Communication Team and a Science Engineering Team 
— and we are thrilled to announce that both teams won 
their divisions!               
Our students demonstrated: 

• A creative, “can-do” attitude 
• Adaptability, flexibility, and innovative thinking 
• Complex problem-solving and reflective learning 
• Strong communication and collaboration skills 
• A spirit of exploration, investigation, and a love of 

learning 
 
Thank You 
A heartfelt thank you to Mrs Merefield and Mrs Camilleri-Blemings for generously giving their time and resources to 
support our teams. Your dedication made this achievement possible. 
 
Congratulations to our incredible Opti-MINDS champions — you’ve made St Joseph’s proud! 
 
Have a happy Wednesday! 
~ Emma Robinson 
Assistant Principal of Curriculum 

 

Catholic Parish of Bundaberg 

Click here for the latest issue of the Catholic Parish of Bundaberg Newsletter 

P & F Forum Group 

Last lunch order for the term: 

 



  
 

Outside School Hours Care 
 

 

Mathematics Competition 

 

St Joseph’s Shines at Bundaberg Mathematics Competition 

Last week, St Joseph’s proudly sent two teams to represent our school at the 
Bundaberg Mathematics Competition, hosted by Avoca State School. Our 
students competed in both team challenges and a fast-paced Maths Relay in 
pairs, showcasing not only their mathematical skills but also their outstanding 
teamwork and sportsmanship. 
 
The students’ behaviour throughout the day was impeccable, earning praise 

from organisers and teachers alike. They tackled complex problems—some that even challenged the attending 
teachers—with enthusiasm and determination. 
 
Both St Joseph’s teams performed admirably...One team achieved a remarkable second place overall, securing an 
individual medal in recognition of their efforts. This result continues our school’s success in the competition and 
highlights the wonderful learning taking place in our Mathematics lessons. 
 
Congratulations to all the students involved—you represented St Joseph’s with pride and excellence! 
 

 
Angela Robinson 
Year 5 Teacher 
  



  
 

Congratulations 
 

Huge congratulations to Lucus, Logan H, and Thomas W! Their Under-12 hockey team not only won the Premiership but 
was also named Junior Team of the Year by the Brother’s All Blacks Hockey Club. What an incredible achievement 

 

Term Three Calendar 2025 

Term Three 2025 

Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Weekend 
9 8th Sept 9th Sept 10th Sept 11th Sept 12th Sept 13/14 Sept 

Child Protection Week 
Parent Teacher Meetings 

Enrichment   Year 2 Prayer 
Assembly 

 
  

10 15th Sept 16th Sept 17th Sept 18th Sept 19th Sept 20/21 Sept 
Parent Teacher Meetings 

Enrichment   Prep Prayer 
Assembly 

Term 3 Ends 

 
 Open Classrooms 

 

 

Out and About 
 

    

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

At St Joseph's Catholic Primary

School Bundaberg, we

acknowledge The Taribelang-

Bunda, Gooreng Gooreng, Gurang
and The Bailai Peoples as the

Traditional Custodians of the Lands

upon which we meet.

We pay our respects to the Elders

of the past, present and emerging

and acknowledge their spiritual
connection to Country.

For we too are one in Land, one in

spirit, one in faith united in God's
love.


